Phone: (519) 351-8624 Fax: (519) 351-4331 E-mail: raiken@xcelco.on.ca

By E-Mail Only

July 6, 2007

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27<sup>th</sup> Floor, 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

## Re: EB-2007-0606/EB-2007-0615 – Multi-Year Incentive Rate Regulation for Natural Gas Utilities

I am the consultant for the Building Owners and Managers Association of the Greater Toronto Area ("BOMA"), the London Property Management Association ("LPMA") and the Wholesale Gas Service Purchasers Group ("WGSPG"). I am writing with respect to the correspondence from Enbridge Gas Distribution and Union Gas Limited since Procedural Order No. 1 was issued on June 27, 2007, in respect to bifurcating the proceeding.

On behalf of my clients, I am writing in support of the comments made by Mr. Warren on behalf of the Consumers Council of Canada and Mr. Thompson on behalf of the Industrial Gas Users Association. In particular, my clients support a combined proceeding rather than separating the proceedings. To do so would be both inefficient and costly. As well, my clients support the adjustments to the timelines contained in Procedural Order No. 1 by the four weeks proposed by both Mr. Warren and Mr. Thompson.

Should you require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly

## Randy Aiken

Randy Aiken

cc: Chuck Stradling (BOMA)
Steve Millar (WGSPG)
Nick Petruzzella (WGSPG)
Patrick Hoey (EGDI)
Mike Packer (Union Gas)
Interested Parties